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RE: SENATE RESOLUTION NO. 100 OF THE 2021 REGULAR SESSION

Dear Mr. President:

The Louisiana State Law Institute respectfully submits its interim report to the
legislature relative to employment-related collateral consequences.

cc: Senator Regina Barrow
Senator Franklin J. Foil
Senator Rick Ward, III

Sincerely,

Guy Holdridge
Director
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drplibrary(legis.la.gov

Secretary of State, Mr. R. Kyle Ardoin
admin(sos.louisiana.gov
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January 26, 2022 

To: Senator Patrick Page Cortez 

President of the Senate 

P.O. Box 94183 

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804 

INTERIM REPORT TO THE LEGISLATURE 

IN RESPONSE TO SR NO. 100 OF THE 2021 REGULAR SESSION 

Senate Resolution No. 100 of the 2021 Regular Session urges and requests the Louisiana 

State Law Institute to study and make recommendations relative to collateral consequences that 

can hinder persons with criminal records from obtaining employment or occupational licenses in 

order to determine any need to amend or clarify existing law, or to enact new laws, that might 

negate or mitigate these collateral consequences.  

The resolution further requests that the study include recommendations for legislation that 

would provide greater flexibility to employers and licensing bodies, align offenses that trigger 

collateral consequences with public safety concerns, promote the fair and consistent application of 

discretionary consequences, promote transparency with respect to how criminal records are likely 

to impact employment and licensing opportunities, and expand the availability and effect of both 

short- and long-term relief mechanisms. 

In response to this request, the Law Institute created a new Employment Law Committee 

and placed it under the direction of Professor William R. Corbett of the LSU Paul M. Hebert Law 

Center as Reporter. The membership of the Committee is currently being finalized, and in the 

meantime, background information is being compiled and preliminary research is being conducted 

with respect to the hundreds of employment-related collateral consequences mentioned in the 

resolution.  

The Committee plans to meet over the coming year to discuss this background information 

and preliminary research and to begin formulating its recommendations in response to the 

resolution. A final report will be submitted to the Legislature once the Committee’s 

recommendations have been approved by the Law Institute’s Council. 


